
1december 2008 & january 2009 Profi lethedecember 2008 & january 2009

newsletter of the
white mountain chapter BMW CCA

Profi lethe



2 december 2008 & january 2009Profilethe
december 2008 & january 2009

The Profile is a publication of the White Mountain Chapter, BMW CCA, Inc. (“the club”) and its contents remain the property of the club. All information furnished herein is provided by the club and its members, for club members only. The club assumes no 
liability for any of the information contained herein. The ideas, opinions and suggestions expressed in this newsletter are those of the authors and no authentication is implied. Unless otherwise noted, none of the information in this newsletter is “factory 
approved.” Modifications within the warranty period of your BMW may void the warranty. Permission is hereby granted to reproduce any material published herein provided full credit is given to the author and the White Mountain Chapter, unless otherwise 
noted. Courtesy copy to WMC requested. The Profile is published by mjc.design.works, LLC, 195 Little Bay Rd. Newington, NH 03801.

BMW of Stratham
30 MINUTES OR LESS FROM WHERE YOU ARE! TAKE I-95 TO EXIT #2 (RTE 101 W) TO EXIT #11 (RTE 108) FOR 2 MILES.
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THE 2009’S ARE IN!
Come See Us for Deep Discounts Today!
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on the cover
Vintage passion at the spectacular 
Bavarian Autosport Show & Shine

photo:  Paul Michali
post processing:  Martin Callahan
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approved.” Modifi cations within the warranty period of your BMW may void the warranty. Permission is hereby granted to reproduce any material published herein provided full credit is given to the author and the White Mountain Chapter, unless otherwise 
noted. Courtesy copy to WMC requested. The Profi le is published by mjc.design.works, LLC, 195 Little Bay Rd. Newington, NH 03801.
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Pit in!
Time for a Driver Change
by: Bruce Smith, WMC President 

Well here it is, my 
final president’s 

address column. I have to 
tell you all that I started 
writing this address about 
a dozen times in my head. 
I thought about it at the 
strangest times; while 
driving to work, while on 
conference calls, and while 
raking the leaves in the 
yard. I knew the submis-
sions deadline was com-
ing and Martin would be 
looking for something for 
the newsletter. I needed 
something…

I was struggling with what 
to write. As I exit the of-
fice, I wanted to leave you all some pearl of wisdom I acquired over the 
last two years. Then it came to me. 

I was sitting in the timing and scoring tower at the Daytona Speedway. I 
was there for a BMW CCA Club Race and was watching some very nice 
cars tour the high-banks of the speedway. I had the whole building to my-
self, and I was reflecting on all of the places, events and club people I have 
experienced over the last two years. 

It was as if someone had just flipped a switch.... I knew instantly what I 
wanted my last address to be about. What I really want to say is, “Thank 
you”.

Yes, “thank you”. It has been an honor to serve as president for our chapter. 
We have a lot of energetic and enthusiastic members who love cars and 
driving. 

I have learned a lot from the chapter folks I have met. I’m proud to have 
had several opportunities to represent the White Mountain Chapter at na-
tional events. For a small chapter we carry a very large and positive reputa-
tion across the whole BMW CCA organization. 

I wish I could take the credit but have to be honest, it’s the club members 
who do all the “heavy lifting”. So if you will indulge me this one last time, I 
would like to say thank you to some of the many folks that work very hard 
to make our chapter so successful.

The current board, Dick Cadieux, Al Legerlotz and Mike Dion were ex-
tremely generous with their time and counsel. They kept me centered and 
focused on the important issues. 

Laura Fallis, our membership chair, did a great job of communicating with 
new chapter members, and constantly looking for ways to grow our mem-
bership numbers. Cassandra Vorisek-Creto and the Social Events commit-
tee have put on several fantastic events us over the last two years. They 
have made many improvements to the holiday party, and came up with 
the very successful Hot Laps day in July. There are many people and lots of 
hours that go into making these events successful.

Gordon Geick headed up our Driving Events committee over the last two 
years. Gordon was responsible for instructor development, recruiting in-
structors and students for driving events. This takes many telephone calls 
and countless emails to pull off. Gordon performed very well in a very 
demanding role. I would also like to thank Alvin Legerlotz, Tania Brice 
Coffin, and David Thibodeau for all of their hours doing registration for 
our events.

Ed Valpey has been our Chief Instructor since BMW started making cars. 
Ed has had a tremendous impact on our driving programs from Tire Rack 
Street Survival to the Climb to the Clouds at Mount Washington. Ed is 
always looking for ways to improve our programs and our driving, (espe-
cially mine). We are lucky to have Ed as a part of our chapter.

Dana Sion took up the chapter’s new Marketing Director’s position just 
over a year ago and has done a tremendous job reviving our advertisers in 
the Profile. Dana continues to spread the word about our chapter, and this 
will lead to more sponsors for not only the newsletter, but for the many 
social and driving events throughout the year as well.

Martin Callahan has put the Profile newsletter back on the map. The news-
letter gets better with every issue. I know Martin puts in many hours to 
perfect each addition. Martin routinely has to remind me and others to get 
our materials to him on time. He does a great job of herding the cats, and 
pulling it all together while making it look professionally done.

Paul Michali, our webmaster, puts countless hours into our website to 
make it one of the best chapter websites in the club. Paul has developed the 
site to include voting pages, email blasts, photo galleries, and event calen-
dars. Paul went so far as to develop self-service calendar events that was so 
easy to do even most of the board members could update them.

Mario Langsten (VSR), Mike Cooney (Concord Motorsport), Deb and 
Danny Maynard (3D Autoworks) have been long-time supporters of our 
chapter. Not only do they support us by sponsorship but they actively par-
ticipate in our events. Please keep them in mind when you need service 
for your chariots.

Thank you to all of our instructors and volunteers that give up, and give 
back, their time to make us all better and safer drivers. Thank you to Bette 
French and the folks at NHMS for all that they do for our driving events.

 I know I will think of a half of dozen or more deserving names as soon as I 
submit this column to the newsletter. To those folks, you certainly have my 
sincere thanks as well. I will endeavor to pass them on to you personally 
the next time we meet.

So the time has come; I have unbuckled the straps, and removed the hel-
met. It is time for a driver change. Someone else will slip in behind the 
wheel to drive the chapter further up the road. I know he or she will lead 
a great bunch of people who love cars, driving, and being with each other. 
It really doesn’t get better than that.

Thank you to all of the White Mountain Chapter members for sharing 
your passion about your cars. Once again, it has been an honor to serve. 
Safe travels.

mit freundlichen Grüßen,

Bruce
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welcome to our new 
White Mountain Chapter 

members

Tom Barrett Bedford, NH

Gordon Cate Stratham, NH

John Cote Lincoln, NH

John Dickey Gilmanton, NH

Glen Elias Amherst, NH

John Erdody Milford, NH

Jennifer Fairchild Campton, NH

Larry Ferland Concord, NH

Leon Hebert Seabrook, NH

Steven Levesque New Ipswich, NH

Vernon Miller Contoocook, NH

Don Morrison Charlestown, NH

Kevin Paige Manchester, NH

Apostolos Papaioannou Alton, NH

Craig Parker Pelham, NH

Jean-Paul Rabbath Concord, NH

Douglas Rader Lyndeborough, NH

Geoff Richards Windham, NH

Richard Rogers Plainfield, NH

Joel Runnals Barrington, NH

Laurance Runyon Peterborough, NH

William Ryan Kennebunkport, ME

Mike Steinberg Rye, NH

Charles Stone Keene, NH

Cary Stratford Alstead, NH

Max Stratton Hampton, NH

David Swenson Hanover, NH

Bernard Trumpower Hanover, NH

Andrew Valliant Milford, NH

Under Construction
New Membership Column Coming Soon!
by: Michael Morin, Assistent Membership Chair 

Please excuse the apearance of this month’s membership data, we are 
undergoing a transition of membership chairs and are working on the 

enhancement of this column to better serve our many valued members.  
Look for interesting stats about club membership here in the next issue!

Thanks for you patience!

Michael
BMW CCA Membership as of Oct. 21, 2008
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Chapter Elections 2008
Poles are Open - Vote Now Online!

The national elections may be behind us, but the Chapter elections are 
going on now!  Elected board members play a vital role in direct-

ing the chapter’s activities and direction.  Each year a board of directors 
(President, VP, Secretary, and Treasurer) is elected. Other positions are 
appointed by the board based on committee recommendations. 

Following are the candidacy statements for those running in this year’s 
election.  Vote now through November 30th, online at the chapter web-
site, or in person on December 3rd at the next membership meeting.

President - Alan Legerlotz
I originally joined the BMW CCA in 1989 when I 
bought my fi rst Bimmer, a 1989 325i. I took a couple 
of years off from late ‘92 to early ‘95 when I was fool-
ish enough to trade the 325i for Chevy S-10 Blazer. 
In September 1995 I attended my fi rst CCA driving 
school in the 1990 735i automatic I had purchased 
a few months before. At that driving school, and the 
many I’ve attended since then, I saw the amount of 
dedication and effort it takes to run these events, the 

chapters, and ultimately the club itself. I have been a volunteer with the club, to 
some degree or another, since 1997, being involved with the Driving Events 
Committee as Tech Inspector, as Advanced Skills instructor, as an on track in-
structor, as track liaison, and fi nally as Driving Events Committee chairman. 

As chapter President I would like to take my time as Secretary and my expe-
rience with the club to the next level and move ahead with the direction set 
forth by Bruce, Dick, Mike, Dana, Laura, Gordon, and Cassandra. 

Vice-President - David Harrison
I am honored to be nominated for Vice President 
of the White Mountain chapter. I’m looking for-
ward to the challenge of serving the chapter at 
a higher level. 

A true love of the BMW brand started with a ride in a 
friend’s restored 2002. The car stood out as something 
special. The fi rst BMW with my name on the title was 
a 1980 320i I bought in 1991. As a 20 year Air Force 
mechanic I appreciated all the engineering and style 

incorporated into the vehicles. Maintenance and restoration became as much a 
pastime as actually driving of the car. It wasn’t long until a 325ix made for 
his and hers BMWs in the driveway. This is a tradition that has been continued 
ever since. 

As VP, I believe I can bring experience and observations from other chapters. I 
have previously been involved with the Rocky Mountain chapter and the Plains 
States (NE). While no chapter is ever better than another, there are lessons to be 
learned from different organizations. 

You may have noticed more than a few articles in the chapter newsletter that I 
have penned. My wife Rachelle acts as my proof reader and is involved in numer-
ous club functions. BMW excitement is a family affair. Even our two dogs have 
enjoyed the annual road rally.  I attend and help coordinate many club events. 
My favorite is the Susan G Komen drive to benefi t cancer research. It is always 
a red day on my calendar.  As a true BMW enthusiast I believe the post of VP 
will allow me to enhance the overall health and reputation of the chapter while 
doing something I love. Thank you for your consideration. 
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Secretary - Pete “PJ” McDonough
Greetings to the membership of the White Mountain 
Chapter of the BMW CCA. My name is Pete (PJ) 
McDonough and I’m running for the position of 
Secretary. I’ve been driving and enjoying BMWs now 
for almost a decade and have taken my enthusiasm 
for the brand to a new level this year - all thanks to 
our chapter! Participating in the ADSS and Susan G 
Komen Ultimate Drive, I’ve developed a better ap-
preciation for our cars as well as the value of the 

club for making these experiences possible. I’ve always wanted to take a more 
active role in the club but have had too many things competing for my time. 
Now that my time has freed a little bit and the club had an 11th hour need 
for a candidate, I couldn’t resist! In addition to my enthusiasm for the brand, I 
think my professional experience as a project and program manager within the 
telecom industry will serve me well in the role of secretary. I appreciate your 
consideration and look forward to meeting more of the membership in 2009!

Call for Volunteers!
The WMC Needs You!
by: Alan Legerlotz, secretary

With the new year comes a new need for vol-
unteers. Whether your passion is Driving 

Events, Social Events, or just keeping the chap-
ter running smoothly, there is a need for 

your effort and enthusiasm. Jobs range 
from running committees for the year 
to stuffing envelopes or helping out 
at a single event. Please contact any 
Board member for more information 

on how you can become more a part of 
your White Mountain Chapter.

New e.Profi le Service Available
Sign Up Online
by: Paul Michali, WMC webmaster

Chapter members receiving the Profi le by postal mail can sign up for 
an “e.subscription”. Instead of getting a printed copy of the Profi le, 

members who opt in to this new service will receive e.mail notification 
allowing exclusive online access to the current newsletter issue. Archive 
back issues will be available online to anyone, whether they’re signed up 
for this service or not. 

Primary (non-associate) chapter members can sign up for this service at: 
www.whitemtn-bmwclub.org/electronic_profile.html.  Club member-
ship number is required. After sign up, you’ll be notified that you’ll no 
longer be receiving print copies of the Profi le newsletter in the mail, but 
you can unsubscribe from this service at any time and future newsletters 
will once again be mailed to you. Once you’re signed up, changing your 
e.mail address is as simple as signing up again with your new address, so no 
matter where your life may take you around the globe, you’ll never have 
to miss an issue of the Profi le.

a few months before. At that driving school, and the 
many I’ve attended since then, I saw the amount of 
dedication and effort it takes to run these events, the 

chapters, and ultimately the club itself. I have been a volunteer with the club, to 
some degree or another, since 1997, being involved with the Driving Events 
Committee as Tech Inspector, as Advanced Skills instructor, as an on track in-
structor, as track liaison, and fi nally as Driving Events Committee chairman. 

Call for Volunteers!
The WMC Needs You!
by: Alan Legerlotz, secretary

With the new year comes a new need for vol-
unteers. Whether your passion is Driving 

Events, Social Events, or just keeping the chap-
ter running smoothly, there is a need for 

your effort and enthusiasm. Jobs range 

on how you can become more a part of 
your White Mountain Chapter.
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  2008
a year in pictures
        ...and where were you?

T h i s  f u l l  c o l o r  p h o t o  s p r e a d  g r a c i o u s l y  u n d e r w r i t t e n  b y  D i c k  C a d i e u x ,  o w n e r  o f  N K D  M o t o r t s p o r t s  -  s e e  h i s  a d  o n  p a g e  1 2 . 
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photos by: Michael Morin (mm), Paul Michali (pm)
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In Search of Lobstahs and Lighthouses
Recapping the Seacoast Rally
text by: Tom Blin 
photos by: Paul Michali

As planned, the 2008 edition of 
the WMC’s Back Roads Rally 

was delivered on Saturday, October 
18th. Nine cars, mostly White Moun-
tain Chapter members, participated 
in the 2008 Seacoast Rally which ran 
from Newburyport, MA to Cape Eliza-
beth, ME. Most of the attendees drove 
BMWs, including Pam Chamallas and 
her son in the family’s beautiful white 
1973 3.0CS coupe. The exception 

was Joe Hughes and his partner in 
their blue Toyota spider, in which 
they enjoyed the event with the top 
down.

This was not a rally race, TSD or 
typical fun rally, rather, like last 
year, it was a photo rally where the 
object was to drive the rally route 
and correctly order a collection of 
photographs of “views along the 
way” Everyone who started made it 
to the end, and everyone said they’d 
had a great time. People found the 
route easy to follow. We were lucky; no detours, no major construction, 
and the one spot that got blocked happened after we’d been through it.

Surprisingly none of the teams were in the more advantageous “touring” 
class which allows for more than two people in the vehicle which means 
more eyes for spotting the photo subjects.

Trophy plaques were awarded to the top three scoring teams. First place 
went to the novice team of Ted and Jen Roy from Gilford, NH, who 
claimed this was their first rally experience. They may well have been 
ringers, since they live next door to (and are in-laws of) past trophy win-
ners Phil and Melanie Brown. The Roy’s had a perfect score, all 30 pho-
tos in the right order.

Phil and Melanie missed one photo (because they listed one photo twice), 
and their score of 29 gave them second place. I’d almost suspect collu-
sion, except Melanie is too competitive to give away first place, even if it 
would have been a tie.

Third place was earned by Paul Michali and Harry Hull, who missed only 

one photo (a “lawn lighthouse”) that happened to be the second thing on 
the route – so they ended up with 28 points, a nearly perfect score.

Clearly, I did not make the photos hard enough. There were a few along 
the way I thought would be really hard that most of the entrants found 
with no trouble. Everyone thought the photos came out really well; the 
photo printing shop did a good job at a competitive price. People seemed 
to like having a photo deck to work with, rather than large printed photo 
sheets as in last year’s rally.

The photo puzzle was made extra challenging due to the fact that some 
of the local businesses along the way whose signs were in the photos had 
taken in their signs since it was the end of their season. But people were 
adaptable and most were able to figure things out, even when parts of 
some pictures were missing.

One team got confused about how to fill out the answer sheet, but ev-

eryone else had no problem with it, 
so I think that the instructions are 
pretty clear. We might make it even 
clearer though if we use this format 
again in the future. And it is a good 
format. It’s incredibly easy to do the 
scoring compared to the “riddle” 
based fun rally format we’ve used 
for some rallies in the past.

In keeping with the theme of the 
event, at the conclusion of the rally 
nearly everyone headed off to Two 
Lights Lobster Shack for dinner. 

This year’s rally was a great event. If you missed it, keep an eye on next 
year’s calendar. If you might be interested in working on building future 
rallies, contact the Social Events Committee chair!

Rallymeister Tom Blinn tallying 
up the final scores

Some of the “road weary” contestants at Cape Elizabeth

A view en route:  the picture postcard perfect Nubble Light on Cape Neddick
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Friends, Food, Fun and Great Cars Too!
Show & Shine 2008 at Bavarian Autosport
text by: Dana Sion 
photos by: Bavarian Autosport (www.bavauto.com)

Did you see all the BMWs and MINIs that converged on a back 
road in Portsmouth, New Hampshire, on Sunday October 

5th? Heck there was even an ice cream truck there giving outfree 
Red Sox ice cream sports bars from FairPoint Communications 
and Hood Dairy! Numbers can be thrown out there however let’s 
just say the average person would easily loose count of how many 
people and BMWs/MINIs were at Bavarian Autosport’s annual 
Show & Shine ex-
travaganza. 

The show/party 
had something 
for everyone from 
great free prizes, 
many new how-to 
automotive clinics 
and of course cars.  
Cool cars.  Lots 
of them, ranging 
from brand new 
to classics. Oh, did 

I mention 
there was 
evenan 

ice cream truck with free offerings?  That really hit the spot afterthe huge 
free BBQ, compliments of the great folks at Bav Auto, that included hot-
dogs, burgers, chips, pickles, cookies, soft drinks and even free beer. There 
were even yummy donuts in the morning! 

This year brought several changes to the ever popular and growing event 
that surprised some and thrilled others. This year there was no more 
people’s choice award or registration for cars as it was deciced for many 

reasons to make 
the show about 
friends, fun and 
BMW/MINI this 
also included 
more free prizes 
than ever, a larger 
Susan G. Komen 
breast cancer 
charity raffle and 
many more how-
to clinics. 

Even BAS’s fa-
mous answer man 

Otto was there in person, sporting his signature lederhosen, he 
looked like he just dropped in from the Bavarian Alps.

For many this annual event is when folks meet each other who 
many have not had a chance to see each other all year from near 
and far, but for everyone it is nothing short of the ultimate car 

show for the ultimate 
driving machine.

For the White 
Mountain Chapter 
it is the best time of 
the year to meet cur-
rent members and 
those looking to join 
the club.  We thank 
Jay and the rest of 
the team at Bavarian 
Autosport for wel-
coming us each year 
to set up our chapter 

marketing display to spread the word about the BMW Car Club ofAmerica 
and what the BMW CCA does on a local and national level. The response 

has been wonderful at this great event every year and we look forward to 
seeing you all at the Bavarian Autosport Show & Shine in 2009!
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Winter Reunion 2009
R.S.V.P. Online Now!                                                                                     
by: Cassandra Vorisek-Creto, SEC Chair

Join us for another great evening of fun and charity. On Saturday, January 
24th, starting at 6pm, join other club members for the annual Winter 

Reunion (f.k.a. The Chapter Holiday Party) at The Highlander Inn in Man-
chester. 

The entertainment this year will be a great performance from Manchuka 
– a contemporary 10-piece jazz band. The evening will begin with light 
music and a tasty buffet dinner. Throughout the evening, a silent auction 
will be held to raise money for the club and the New Hampshire chapter 
of Make-a-Wish Foundation.   And as has become tradition, there will also 
be a photo contest - details can be found at the chatper website.

Come spend a lively evening with club friends old and new, enjoying some 
of the best live music in the area and take home some great memories.  
This gala event is sure to please. The cost: $40 per person. The Benefit: 
Priceless.

Special thanks to 3-D Autoworks (a “5-Series” sponsor) and Liberty 
Mutual (a “3-Series” sponsor) whose generosity will help make this a night 
to remember.

For details, visit the club’s website. Register online now!

Rotating Photos on BMW CCA Website
Submit Your Own Images!
by: Frank Patek, Executive Director, BMW CCA

You may have noticed we have added a rotating pictures section to the 
BMW CCA website (www.bmwcca.org). The purpose of this section 

is to depict in photos what BMW CCA is and does. In order to keep it 
fresh we would like to have many more photos of our members enjoying 
Club activities and enjoying their BMWs.

If you have photos that fit the bill we invite you to send them to the follow-
ing FTP site. All displayed photos are 680px  × 360px. If selected and not 
cropped to this size they will be, if smaller, they will be enlarged.

FTP info:
Host: mwmills.us   User Id: photos@mwmills.us   Password: bmwccaorg

If you upload photos and they are not immediately displayed please be pa-
tient. We are hoping for a great response and a great deal of images. Thanks 
for your participation!
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Friday January 2nd, 5:00pm 
Profi le newsletter
content submission deadline 

All general content (excluding ads) to be consid-
ered for inclusion in the February/March Profi le 
must be received by the copy collection editor, 
Dana Sion, by this deadline.  Late submissions will 
be held for the next issue.  Send all submissions 
and questions to d.sion@whitemtn-bmwclub.org.  

Saturday January 24th, 6:00pm - 11:00pm
2009 Winter Reunion
(f.k.a.-Annual Holiday Party)

 If you can only attend one White Mountain Chap-
ter event a year, then this is the one you cannot 
afford to miss! Big changes over last year’s party: 
new venue location, on site hotel, more time to 
socialize, new food options and new chef, plus 
more, including Jazz band, silent auction, photo 
contest! Check the chapter website for more 
details. Questions? Contact 603. 647.4944 Ext. 1. 
-Cost: $40 –Register now via the chapter website.

Friday March 6th, 5:00pm 
Profi le newsletter
content submission deadline 

All general content (excluding ads) to be consid-
ered for inclusion in the April/May Profi le must be 
received by the copy collection editor, Dana Sion, 
by this deadline.  Late submissions will be held for 

the next issue.  Send all submissions and questions 
to d.sion@whitemtn-bmwclub.org.

Friday May 1st, 5:00pm 
Profi le newsletter
content submission deadline 

All general content (excluding ads) to be consid-
ered for inclusion in the June/July Profi le must be 
received by the copy collection editor, Dana Sion, 
by this deadline.  Late submissions will be held for 
the next issue.  Send all submissions and questions 
to d.sion@whitemtn-bmwclub.org.

Friday July 3rd, 5:00pm 
Profi le newsletter
content submission deadline 

All general content (excluding ads) to be consid-
ered for inclusion in the August/September Profi le 
must be received by the copy collection editor, 
Dana Sion, by this deadline.  Late submissions will 
be held for the next issue.  Send all submissions 
and questions to d.sion@whitemtn-bmwclub.org.

Friday September 4th, 5:00pm 
Profi le newsletter
content submission deadline 

All general content (excluding ads) to be consid-
ered for inclusion in the October/November Pro-
fi le must be received by the copy collection editor, 
Dana Sion, by this deadline.  Late submissions will 

be held for the next issue.  Send all submissions 
and questions to d.sion@whitemtn-bmwclub.org.

Friday November 6th, 5:00pm 
Profi le newsletter
content submission deadline 

All general content (excluding ads) to be consid-
ered for inclusion in the December/January Profi le 
must be received by the copy collection editor, 
Dana Sion, by this deadline.  Late submissions will 
be held for the next issue.  Send all submissions 
and questions to d.sion@whitemtn-bmwclub.org.

about chapter calendar:
Registration, RSVP, travel directions, and details 
for all listed events are on the chapter website.

High performance driving schools have special 
advance requirements.

Contact the advertising manager for ad submis-
sion deadlines.
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Cars For Sale
2002 BMW M3 6-Speed
WBSBL934X2JR18427

Jet black, cinnamon nappa leather, nicely 
optioned, 10W60 every 3-5K, Service 
history since new, window sticker, very well 
maintained, anal owner, e.mail for more 
details via the chapter website. 

2001 BMW M3 Convertible
WBSBR93411EX20731

Loaded & Super Clean! 61.4k miles, 100k 
warranty, silver/gray, orig owner, award 
winner, navigation, xenon lights, integrated 
phone, Harmon Kardon sound, headlight 

washers, ski bag, heated mirrors/seats/
washer fluid, European cross-drilled rotors, 
M3 strut brace, wider tires, silver/yellow 
directionals, and clear reflectors. $27,995 
obro. Call Karl Leinsing at 603.203.0365 or 
e.mail via the chapter website. 

2000 540i 6-Speed 
WBADN5347YGC95521

Green and tan, 72,000 garaged miles, 
no winters, clean, straight, heated seats, 
DSP sound, Nav, BMW phone, Xenons, 
6 disc, $12,900. Call Gary Van Geyte at 
603.548.5550 or e.mail via the chapter 
website.

Parts For Sale
BMW Snow Tires
Four Michelin Pilot Alpin 225/55 R 16 H 
Tires on BMW 2001 530i Standard Rims. 
Tires used ½ season. Rims are like new. 
$800.00 or best offer. Call David J. Gallagher 
at 603.772.3988 or e.mail via the chatper 
website.  

about classifi eds:
Chapter members can submit (non-commercial) 
ads at no cost, which will run for three months 
on the website.  Ads listed on the website at the 
time of publication are published in the Profi le, 
space permitting. (Submit photos for inclusion 
with printed classifi eds to the Profi le’s copy edi-
tor.) Ad requests submitted online are subject 
to approval by the WMC. The submitter, not the 
WMC, is responsible for the accuracy of ad con-
tent. The WMC cannot guarantee, in any man-
ner whatsoever, items listed in the classifi eds. To 
see the most current selection of classifi ed ads, 
check out the chapter website.
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